



FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
MEMORANDUM

DATE:	February 3, 2021

FROM:	Steve Kartalia, Project Coordinator
	     	Division of Hydropower Licensing
	     	Office of Energy Projects
				
TO:	Public Files for the Wilder, Bellows Falls, and Vernon projects (FERC Project Nos. 1892, 1855, and 1904)

SUBJECT: 	Clarification of Additional Information Request


	On January 27, 2021, FERC staff held a conference call with Great River Hydro staff to clarify portions of a deficiency and additional information letter that FERC staff issued on January 14, 2021.  Today’s call was the follow-up call and we scheduled the call for 1:00 pm Eastern time on February 3, 2021.  Joining me on the call were Fred Winchell, Ken Hodge, and Brian Mattax from WSP (FERC’s NEPA support contractor) as well as John Ragonese and Jennifer Griffin for Great River.

FERC staff asked for Great River to confirm that it has the following information:  project generation flow, total project outflow (including spillage flow), and water surface elevation for the years of 2009, 2015, 2016, and 2017, in addition to other data in other years that FERC staff are already aware of from Great River’s applications.  Great River confirmed that it has these data.  FERC staff said that it intended to revise and reissue AIR #3, probably within the next week.







